
BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

April 8, 2024   

Mr. Juan C. Blanco Urrutia  
Director 
Office of Management and Budget 

Dear Mr. Blanco Urrutia, 

The Oversight Board has become aware through public sources that salary increases were recently 
approved for an undisclosed number of central government trust employees. As you know, the 
Human Resources Administration and Transformation Office is currently evaluating certain 
remuneration plans for central government trust positions in collaboration with the Oversight 
Board.  

Any salary increases for trust employees implemented outside of the budget process and without 
prior approval of the Oversight Board would be contrary to the Oversight Boards’s fiscal and 
budgetary authority as established under PROMESA.  For that matter, and pursuant to PROMESA 
Section 104(c), the Oversight Board requests that, no later than April 12, 2024, OMB submit all 
personnel transactions for trust employees that have been approved in the past 180 days by the 
Agency. The Oversight Board will send separately an Excel template for OMB to provide the 
information that is part of this request.  

The Oversight Board looks forward to continuing working with you to have adequate financial 
systems in place that can provide full visibility and ensure financial and fiscal controls. 

Sincerely,  

Robert F. Mujica Jr. 
Executive Director 
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CC: Hon. Omar J. Marrero Díaz 
        Ms. Zahira A. Maldonado Molina 
 


